Brief Summary of Minutes of Annual Meeting
Kola Ajuwon volunteered to be secretary for the meeting. There was discussion on the new NIFA competitive grants program. Mark Mirando provided extensive insight into the new program. Members had opportunity to ask questions which Mark answered. The need for identifying collaborative projects in which multiple members could be involved in was mentioned.  The need to improve attendance at the meeting was also raised. The option of using virtual meeting tools on the internet like Skype was raised. The possibility of improving the participation of animal nutrition students at EB through hosting of an animal nutrition symposium at EB was also mentioned. 

Shih Torng and Kichoon Lee agreed to be co-chairs for next year's meeting. Experimental Biology paid for the meeting room for this year. Final cost per station representative was $94 which included breakfast and coffee. Dinner was $39 per person. 

Dr. Jim Kinder, Administrative Advisor, re-iterated that our 5-year project renewal was approved. Our priority now is to boost our attendance and ensure that members adjusted to the new NIFA guidelines and possibly develop collaborative projects.

